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Our ref: STH21/00118/01 
Contact: Andrew Lissenden 0418 962 703  
Your ref: SSI-15548591-Mod-1 

 

6 August 2021 

 

Rose-Anne Hawkeswood 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

BY EMAIL: information@planning.nsw.gov.au  

SECTION 4.55 APPLICATION – COMPRESSOR STATION INSTALLATION (MODIFICATION 1) – PUBLIC 

EXHIBITION 

Dear Rose-Anne, 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) refers to the notification it received on 26 July 2021 regarding the above Section 4.55 

application which has been referred for comment. 

TfNSW has completed an assessment of the information provided (APA East Coast Grid Expansion – Moomba to 

Wilton Pipeline – Modification Report 1, Report No. J200919 RP11 prepared by EMM dated 12 July 2021 with 

associated attachments) and notes: 

- the modification involves the installation of two compressor stations along the existing high-pressure gas 

pipeline at Lot 1 DP 580284 referred to as MW880 – Stage 1 and Lot 3 DP 593787 referred to as MW433 – 

Stage 2;  

- the main traffic generation for both compressor stations will be during their construction. The submitted Traffic 

Impact Assessment (Report No. J200919 RP#6 Version v3 prepared by EMM dated 5 July 2021) indicating 

that this will generate up to a maximum of 62 daily vehicles movements at MW880 and 38 daily vehicles 

movements at MW433. Once operational both sites will generate up to 2 light vehicle trips per day as they 

are designed to operate unstaffed; 

- there are no state classified roads near either site that will be adversely impacted by the proposal; and 

- the applicant is proposing to implement several commitments as detailed in Section 6 of the submitted Traffic 

Impact Assessment (e.g. traffic management plans, obtaining permits for any oversized and overmass 

vehicles, etc). 

Having regard to the above, TfNSW does no object to the submitted Section 4.55 application, in principle. TfNSW 

does however request the consent authority consider the points/suggested conditions outlined in Attachment 1.  

Upon determination of this matter, it would be appreciated if the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

could send a copy of the Notice of Determination to ‘development.southern@transport.nsw.gov.au’. 

If you have any questions please contact me on 0418 962 703.  

Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew Lissenden 

Development Case Officer 

Community and Place I South Region 

 Cc: rose-anne.hawkeswood@planning.nsw.gov.au; and 

       development.western@transport.nsw.gov.au
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1. The summary of commitments as detailed in Part 6 of the Traffic Impact Assessment with reference Report No. 

J200919 RP#6 Version v3 Final prepared by EMM dated 5 July 2021 shall be implemented during the 

construction and operation of the compressor stations identified as MW880 and MW433.  

 


